
Hand in Hand 
Friday 3rd November 2023 

NoƟce: Roskear School distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local acƟviƟes on the 
newsleƩer. Whilst we think that parents might like the informaƟon and find it useful, the school does not necessarily     

endorse these services.  

Learning together for a better future 
Message from Miss Furnish Dear Parent/Carer, 

This week we received a large delivery of new books for the children thanks to the hard work of FORSA 
last year and your kind support. We also used some of the funds raised to improve the outside areas for 
the foundaƟon age children. These improvements would  not be able to happen without your support. 
Thank you.  

Take care.  

Farewell Friend 

It is with sadness 
that we say goodbye to Mrs Moyle who left this 

week to embark upon a new role elsewhere. I 
know she will be very much missed. We wish her 
every happiness and thank her for her hard work 

and commitment to the Roskear Family.  

ADDITIONS IN RED 

06.11.23 - 9.00am - 3.30pm (come to main recepƟon) 
- Parent ConsultaƟons - Nursery                                  

13.11.23 - 14.11.23 School Photography Company to 
take individual pupil photos                                      

17.11.23 - Non School Uniform - Children in Need - 
Wear something spoƩy!                                                    

w/c 20.11.23 - Parent ConsultaƟons - Pre School                                        
28.11.23 - M & M ProducƟons Theatre Show - Aladdin 
01.12.23 - Christmas Jumper Day - £1.00 donaƟon, if 

possible, to go to Save the Children Charity                    
01.12.23 - KS2 Movie Night- 6.00pm-8.00pm - £3.00 

per child via Parent Pay                                         
08.12.23 - KS1 Movie Night (Rec -Yr 2) - 5.00pm-

7.00pm - £3.00 per child via Parent Pay                                                                                         
08.12.23 - Non School Unform - donaƟons for Present 
Room/Christmas Fayre (see website calendar for more 

info)                                                                             
13.12.23 - Christmas Dinner                                    

14.12.23 - KS1 Christmas NaƟvity                                         
15.12.23 - KS2 Christmas Service - 10.30am               

(pink church, opposite Tesco)                                                
18.12.23 - Christmas Fayre & meet Santa - 3.30pm-

4.15pm                                                                                                                       
19.02.24 - Inset Day                                                                                      
24.07.24 - Inset Day 

Kolbie in Chapel Porth for amazing listening 
and for great turn taking and sharing.  
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Congratulations to 
Wykensi in Falmouth  

class for achieving her brown belt in karate! 



Upcoming changes to childcare support 

The financial support that is available to parents to help with 
the cost of childcare is increasing. These include major 

changes to make it easier for parents with childcare            
responsibiliƟes to move into or take on more paid work. 

StarƟng from April 2024, exisƟng childcare support will be 
expanded in phases. By, September 2025, working parents 
with children aged 9 months old to when they start school 

will be eligible for 30 hours childcare support. 

Please see the link below to find out more. 

hƩps://www.childcarechoices.gov.uk/upcoming-changes-to-childcare-support/ 

WE STILL HAVE SOME PLACES AVAILABLE IN OUR PRE-SCHOOL AND NURSERY CLASSES. 

PLEASE CONTACT BECKY GROOMBRIDGE (PRE-SCHOOL) OR MANDY LAWRENCE (NURSERY)               
FOR MORE INFORMATION. 

Coffee Morning 

Mrs Eva and Mrs Squire will be holding a coffee 
morning on Wednesday 8th November at 9am 

in the Adult Education room. Michele Mitchell, 
Senior Family Support Worker, will be there to 

talk about the support available to families. 
Please come along and join us. 



The EYFS play area 
has had an amazing 
upgrade! Our friend 
Tim and his team 
have added road 

markings for bikes 
and scooters to   

improve balance and 
co-ordination, 

blackboards for 
writing and mark 

making, monkey bars 
to improve upper 
body strength and 

seating for        
story- telling. 

The children in the 
Nursery and       

Reception classes 
have loved exploring 
their new outdoor 

equipment! 

Year 5: This week, 
year 5 had a special 

visitor come and 
teach them all 

about Islam and the way Muslims may worship. 
They had the opportunity to look at the      

headwear some Muslims wear, as well as what 
a Mosque looks like. Year 5 especially enjoyed 

exploring the call to pray that takes place in 
Mosques as well as the celebraƟon of dancing.  

 

As an exciƟng start to 
our new topic 

‘Dinosaur Discovery’, 
year 1 have been  

invesƟgaƟng dinosaur 
poo! We discussed 
ways in which we 
know dinosaurs     

existed, from different 
forms of remains. Then the children opened up pretend 

‘coprolites’ (fossil poo) and 
talked about what the  

dinosaurs had eaten and 
what physical features they 
would have, such as sharp 
teeth and claws for eaƟng 

meat or long necks for 
reaching leaves. Did you 

know that only about 35% 
of dinosaurs were          

carnivores?  





PosiƟon Class  % AƩend Number of Late 
pupils 

Change from 
last week 

1st Portreath 100 5 - 

2nd St. Petroc 99.3 4 +1 

3rd  Helston 97.7 8 +6 

3rd Falmouth 97.7 4 +2 

4th St. Piran 97.1 7 +4 

4th Poldhu 97.1 1 -1 

5th Coverack 96.5 5 +1 

6th Truro 96.9 4 -4 

7th Newlyn 95.4 1 -2 

8th Porthcurno 94.3 4 +2 

9th Chapel Porth 92.5 2 -3 

10th Gwithian 92.2 3 +2 

11th St. Blazey 91.9 7 +6 

12th Marazion 89.7 5 +2 

Totals Whole School 95.6 58 +14 

ATTENDANCE DATA   

This year’s target is  

96% 
Congratulations to 

Portreath 

Who came  

first 

this week. 

CongratulaƟons to the following pupils who achieved ‘Star of the week’   

Class Name Reason for cerƟficate 

Chapel Porth Fletcher For his fantastic behaviour and for being amazing in phonics. You are a star! 

Porthcurno Ayla For always being a kind friend to others, thank you so much Ayla. 

Poldhu Connor For being an independent learner and using great adjectives to describe the 
characters in the story. 

Gwithian Dilip Dilip has impressed us with the maths vocabulary he has been using this week 
to explain his answers. 

Coverack Alfie For trying so hard to be independent and resourceful in all his learning. 

Truro Elyza For trying her best in all she does. 

Falmouth Elijah Elijah has shown an outstanding attitude to his learning this week.  He has 
been inquisitive during our lessons and taken pride in his achievements. 

Newlyn Alayah For her mature attitude to learning this week. 

St. Blazey Esma For a tremendous attitude towards her learning, showing determination with 
her maths and being a helpful friends to others. 

St. Piran Ella For always being ready to learn and making excellent contributions in class  
discussions. 

Helston Ella For being a great Super Sixer, carrying out her jobs with care. 

St. Petroc Emily F For your determination and resilience in maths this week. 

Portreath Raegan For his fantastic retelling of our story ‘The Papaya that SpokeÕ. 

Marazion Lucy For always following the golden rules and her brilliant writing this week. 



Menu for week commencing Monday 6th November 2023 

 

 

 
 

 

Or hot dog in a roll 
(first come, first 

served only) 


